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Friends N’ Neighbors

by Jessie Miller
587-2569

Lamb’s Corners Women’s
institute catered for the
Holstein Breeders Banquet
on Tuesday evening Jan. 12
in Jarvis Communpity Hall.

Mr. Stanley Doughty is a
patient in West Haldimand
Hospital, Hagersville.

Mrs. J. A. Duncan who
entered West Haldimand
Hospital on Wednesday is
reported to be in
satisfactory condition after
undergoing surgery, on
Fnday. Friends wish him a
speedy recovery.

Cayuga

by Helen Hobbs

Mrs. Rick Meesters was
hostess for the January
meeting of the Women’s
Institute when the county
officers were guests.

- Mrs. W. A. Metcalf
presided and welcomed all
ladies.

Thirteen members
answered the roll call, name
an important woman in the
public eye and why. There
were eight visitors.

Mrs. Ted McLeod gave
the treasurers report. A
letter was read from our
W.I. link in England and a
lovely Christmas card and
gift was also received.

An invitation for the
members to attend a one
day short course on
choosing and using fabrics
was received from the
Canfield WI to be held on
Thursday Feb. 4.

The treasurer is to send
our annual district fees and
also a $10 donation to the
anniversary fund. Mrs. B. J.
Hammond gave her card
report and also reported on
Christmas  Gifts sent to
patients in hospital. A
number of thank you notes

were read. The treasurer
reported on the proceeds

from the l!ucky Iluncheon
held recently.

Mrs. Douglas Murray gave
the current event report
which was much enjoyed. It
was an up to the minute
report of the latest
happenings, world wide.

Mrs. Fred Matthews took
over for the program. She
a book on the
history of Mt. Healy, which
they are selling for $5. It
was decided that the Cayuga
WI purchase one and pass it
around among the members
to read.

Mrs. Fred Keifer read a
poem on the Cayuga WI
members written by Mr.
Doug Murray. Mrs. Wm.
Dell read an article “The
Average Ontario Woman”
written by Mrs. Lilah
Lymburner who is chairman
of the Womens Advisery
Committee of Ontario
Department of Trade and
Development.

Mrs. Grace Hedley then
showed beautiful slides on
the Peace Garden in

B'II Concrete
l s Foundations
REINFORCED
CONCRETE
POURED BASEMENTS

CISTERNS
LIQUID MANURE

-~ ~ R

TANKS
BILL KRAUSKOPF
R.R.1 JARVIS
Phone 587-2974

closed with prayer.

Miss Jean Holland of
Canadian Imperial Bank of
Commerce was taken by
ambulance to West
Haldimand Hospital on
Monday of last week and
underwent surgery on
Friday. Her many friends
extend best wishes for a
speedy recovery.

Mr. G. B. Pyfrom is
relieving at the bank while
Miss Holland is away.

It has confirmed

that Thursday evening Feb.

heen

4, will be the date on which
the Rev. Harvey Sider will
speak and show his pictures
of India in the Brethern in
Christ Church in Cheapside.
This will be the only time
and place in the area where
he will be showing pictures,
his time is scheduled up to
the date of his return to
India around Feb. 16.
Everyone is welcome to
attend this meeting.

Mr. Harry Holland of
London returned to his
home in London Ont. after
spending part of iast week
with his parents here.

Women’s Institute

Mrs. Helly had
attended the National WI
Convention this past
summer in Manitoba. Mrs.
Mathews thanked Mrs.
Hedly for the giving of her
time and presented her with
a small gift.

Mrs. McLeod won a prize
for having a birthday
nearest to the date.

Mrs. F. Keifer extended
an invitation to all the ladies
present to make a call at
their home later this month
when Mr. and Mrs. Keifer

Manitoba.

will be celebrating their
50th wedding anniversary.

Lunch was served by the
hostess and Mrs. Hammond
assisted by Mesdames
Harold Brocks, Geo.
Lishman, and Rix Derby. A
social time followed.

The February meeting
will be held at the home of
Mrs. Geo. Marshall and will
be an afternoon meeting.

Mrs. Doug Murray
extended courtesy to the
hostess, program
committee, etc.

Cheapside United
Church UCW

The UCW of Cheapside
United Church met in the

Sunday school room on
Thursday afternoon, Jan.
14, at 1.30 pm.

Mrs. Harold Nie and Mrs.
Ivan Whitford president and
secretary presided.

Mrs. H. Nie read an
article on the theme
“Faith” followed by prayer.

The  roll call was
answered with a verse
containing the word

beginning by 16 ladies. The
Treasurer, Mrs. Melvin
Bartlett reported a very
busy and profitable year.
Mrs. Wm. Booth friendship
and visiting convener
reported a large number of
visits to the sick and
shut-ins during the year as
well as at Christmas when
friendship books were given.
A number of thank you
notes were read.

Mrs. Wm. Bray was in
charge of the worship
service. She opened by
reading Edgar Guest’s poem
“The Old Year.” Mrs. Reg
Armstrong read the
scripture verses. Mrs. Bray
gave thoughts for
meditation on forgiveness
and faith followed by a

poem.

Mrs. H. Nie read an
article teiling how our
donations were spent to

help the needy.
Mrs. Ivan Whitford with
the assistance of Mrs. Melvin

Bartlett and Mrs. Reg
Armstrong introduced the
new study book “The
Americas’” in a very
interesting manner. Mrs.

Geo. Abbott presided at the
piano for the hymn “Our
Help in Ages Past.”

Some interesting
experiences were related by
ihose who had done visiting
this past year. It was noted
that Mrs. Wm. Tyrell our
life member had been
visited about a week before
her death. The meeting

Mrs. H. Nie conducted a
contest. She also read a
story of the life of one of
the members who had six
years perfect attendance,
Mrs. Wm. Bray. Mrs. Bray
was presented with a
beautiful bouquet of roses
by Mrs. Geo Abbott. Mrs.
Bray extended her thanks
for the flowers and their
kind thoughts

A social half hour was
spent over a cup ot tea and
delicious lunch served by
Mrs. Craig Werner and Mrs.
Reg. Armstrong.

Mrs. Wm. Bray made the
courtesy remarks.

WINTER COMFORT

INNISFAIL, Alta. (CP) —
Winter comfort for cattle in
this area of southern
Alberta is being provided by
a wood-preserving plant.
Shavings from the
production of fence posts in
the plant at nearby Cayley
are serving as an excellent
replacement for hay as
bedding in several corral and
feedlots.

CONCRETE

Mr and Mrs. Harold
Kendry of Walpole and Mr.
and Mrs. Donald Kendry of
Waterdown left on Saturday
for Freeport, Greater
Bahama Island. Mr. Ernest
Kendry son of the Donald
Kendry is employed at
Freeport.

Mr. and Mrs. John
Donaldson of Fonthill spent
last Thursday with Mrs.
Lilian Lowes.

Mrs. Walter Griffin of
Hamilton spent Saturday
with her mother Mrs. Effie
Huffman,

Mrs. Charles Powell who

went to Toronto before
Christmas to spend the
Festive season with her

daughter and family Mr. and
Mrs. T. K. Lamont returned
to her home last week.

Mrs. A. L. Belbeck spent
most of last week in Simcoe
with members of her family.

Relatives and friends
from a distance who
attended the funeral of the
late Mrs. Wm. Doughty held
in Wesley United Church
Jarvis on Saturday included
the following places of
residence: Trenton, Mich.:
Detroit; Markam; Torunto;
Mississauga; Islington;
London; Mt. Bridges;
Harriston; St. Catharines;
Dundas; Hamilton;
Burlington; Drumbo and
Woodham.

Miss Jane Linklater was
at her home here from
Toronto over the weekend.

Mrs. Bryce Linklater
entertained about 40
relatives at a shower and
buffet luncheon at her
home on Saturday
afternoon in honor of Miss
Sally Jane Hodgson of
Detroit whose forthcoming
marriage to Eimer Louis
DePalma will take place in
Detroit (Plymouth) on Jan.

29. Miss Hodgson is the
daughter of Mrs. John
Hodgson of Grimsby,
Ontario.

On Friday noon Rev. and
Mrs. E. Sider entertained
the Rev. Alvin Book, one
time Bishop of the Brethern

in Christ Church in
Rhodesia and Zambia, now
home on furlough. The

highlight of this visit was
the renewal of acquaintance
between the Rev. Sider and
Rev. Book. Mr. Sider had
been in California
conducting evangelistic
services where he first met
Mr. Book, as a boy. In later
years the Rev. Book spent
two years in university at
Upland California at the
same time as Mr. Sider’s
daughter Rhoda and son
Morris were also enrolled at
Upland College and became
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friends. Mr. Book plans to
go to Nicaragua for two
months while on Furlough
to help in building a church
there.

Rev. K. N. Brueton wp,
has been spending the last
two weeks at the home of
his brother in Montre,
returned home on Monday,
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Jarvis Women’s Institute

On Wednesday January
12, Mrs. Earl Stallwood
entertained the Jarvis WI at
an afternoon meeting.

Tne President, Mrs. Wm.
Blake welcomed those
present. Mrs. Sumner
Church read the minutes
and correspondence
including the letter from
Mrs. Austin  Zoeller. In
February 1972 the 75th
anniversary of the founding
of the Women’s Institute in
Ontario, which led to a
world wide organization,
will be marked by an
Institute donation toward
the modernizing of
MacDonald Hall which iw
the only project sponsored
py the Oniatio insiiiuies
this year.

The decision was made to

send a delegate to the
Officer’s Conference in
Guelph in the spring. A

letter was also read from
Miss Susan Bryce regarding
the spring project for the
4-H club girls. This work
will again be supported by
the branch. Leaders will be
Mrs. Orvil Walker, assisted
by Mrs. Leo. Montague and
Mrs. John Pepper assisted
by Mrs. John Stone.
Training school for leaders
will be on Jan. 28 and 29.

Inquiries will be made for
information regarding a
style shew on the use of
scarves etc.

If you have
alot...

il we have a lot to show you!
# choose your style from . . .

ver 30 models

=

*How Hallidays Winter Works
Bonus plan earns you a 19"
Elect(ohome Portable color
Television free.

*How you qualify by ordering
now, take delivery from
slub-floor up after November

st.

*How Halliday FHomes start at
$7,050, including
erection on your foundation,
kitchen cabinets and vanities.

GET THE FULL STORY FROM

‘ @ GEORGE HARRINGTON
R.R. 2 HAGERSVILLE

1/2 MILE WEST FROM NELLES CORNERS
ON NO. 3 HIGHWAY
PHONE 779-3712

~

KINGSTON

make these discoveries:

*How you can save $1,500 to

shell *How you can get mortgage

A bake sale and card
party will be held in the
IOOF Hall on Wednesday
Feb. 10 at 2 pm. It was
decided to advertize in the
Jarvis Record and over
Simcoe Radio. Institute
members will hold a short
business meeting at 1.30 pm
previous to the sale and
cards.

There will be card parties
held in the homes again this
winter.

Sandusk

The sympathy of the
community is extended to
the Doughty family in the
death of their mother.

Mr. and Mrs. Stan Gacek,
Robin and Monique were
supper guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Wm. Bray on Thursday
evening to honour Mr. Bray
on his birthday and also
their wedding anniversary.

Miss Debbie Dennis has
been out of school this past
week with a bad cold.

Mrs. James Hewitt Sr.,
and Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Bray
were supper guests of Mr.
and Mrs. James Hewitt,
Hagersville on Sunday. Mr.
and Mrs. Norm Graham, Sr.,
were evening guests and
showed slides of the
Canadian West, Ireland, and
different parts of the USA
as well as a number of local
pictures.

*How Halliday Homes are

built in any weather — shell
ccmpieted, closed in and
completely erected for
sub-trades, in one day.

$2,500, depending on
sub-trades required or
do-it-your-self planned.

financing assistance.

* Vacation Homes 50c¢

NAME

For complete information in building the Halliday
way — send $1 for 32 page colour catalog ‘‘The
Halliday Showcase of Fine Homes'

The roll call, a discussion
— “Should 18 year olds be
given the vote’ was
answered — no decision
being reached.

Mrs. J. Duxbury reported
for the sick and gifi
committee. She also made a
suggestion that information
regarding the establishment
of a library be obtained.
Committees were set up for
the tez and bake sale.

Mrs. R. A. Miller
convened the program, Mrs.
Stanley Mitchell gave the
motto “One more year in
life began — ‘tis thus that
life glides by > starting the

new year with resolution.

Mrs. Miller gave a book
review as the topic,
choosing an old book
‘“‘Samantha at Saratoga™
which dealt with rural
problems and showed that
human natwe hasn’t
changed much in the past
70 years. This was followed
by a cookie walk. Mrs.

Freeman Field auciioned
the rest of the cookies.
A dainty lunch was

served and social half hour
enjoyed. Mrs. George Swing
extended courtesy on behalf
of those present to the
hostess and aill who had
heiped in any way to make
this a successful New Year’s
ineeiing.

Cayuga Senior
Citizens Club

by Helen Hobbs
The Senior Citizens Club
was hosted to a delicious
roast chicken dinner Jan.
12, by the Rotary Club at
‘he Cayuga Hotel. There
were 17 senior citizcns and

nine Rotarians present.
Rotary Club President,
Roy Turner, led us in the
singing of “God Save the
Queen.” Roy also proposed

a toast to her Majesty.
Rotarian Harry Sumner
asked the blessing.
Following the meal
President Roy Turner called
on Mrs. R.A. Miller
persident of Senior Citizens,
to introduce each one of us.
Happy Birthday was sung

Births

OTTERMAN — Mr. and
Mrs. Steven Otterman of
Hagersville are pleased to
announce the birth of
their son Steven Edward
on Jan. 13, at West
Haldimand Hospital.

STEEN — Mr. and Mrs.
David Steen of RR 5.
Hagersville, are pleased to
announce the birth of a
son on Jan. 13, at West
Haldimand Hospital, a

brother for Brick,
Dianne, Brenda and
Geoff.

MCKEEN - Jim and Dianne
of Jarvis are pleased to
announce the birth of a
son Gordon Matthew on
Jan. 18, at West
Haldimand Hospital, a
brother for Jeff and
Jason.

CAYUGA SPEEDWAY

Mid-Winter Dance

e
Jarvis Community Haill A

Sat., Jan. 23, 1971
Dancing 9 p.m.

Music by:
“The Rivivers”

Refreshments Available

For tickets phone Caledonia 768-4461

for three senior citizens
celebrating their birthday
this week. Mrs. Pryse, Jan.
11; Mrs. Kemp, Jan. 13 and
Mrs. Hobbs, Jan. 14.

A sing song was enjoyed
from the Rotary song book,
led by Jean and Hammond
and Rotarian Geo.
Abercrombie followed by a
duet by Mrs. Hammond and

Dr. Pryse.
Rotarian, Gordon
Skinner introduced the

guest speaker for the
evening, Dr. Pryse. His
address was a - “Scientific

Skit” on how to prevent
getting arthritis which left a
lot of us scratching our
heads as the prevention was
almost as bad as the disease.
Dr. Pryse in his inimitable
style kept the whole group
on the edge of their chairs
with anticipation.

Rotarian Bill Filsinge
thanked Dr. Pryse and
asserted he felt sure if we
followed the Doctors advice
none of us would get
arthritis.

Jean Hammond thanked
the Rotary Club for the
dinner. -

The singing of cur
national anthem (Oh
Canada!) brought a couple
of enjoyable hours to a
close.

President, Roy Turner,
wished Rotarian Dr. R.
Weylie a pleasant holiday.

Next week will be
crippled childrens’ night.
Rotarian Bert has informed
us that he is expecting John
T. Butler Service Club
Rotarians Officer for the
society, to be the speaker.

T'he Weeklies Say
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MANY HIT
By taking away family allowances from all those

over $10,000,

the government “would be adding

considerably to the tax burden of the already hard-hit’
middle class income earners. It has not been at ail
unusual for families to receive $500—$600 annually in
family allowances. The loss of such net non-taxable
income means, in effect, new taxation. And Health
Minister John Munro says the white paper proposals will
not cost taxpayers much more money! Many will be hit
— and not just the millionaires. — Campbellton (N.B.)

Tribune

PARENT’S RESPONSIBILITY

_Apparent

increased drug traffic through Fort

Frances, with more young peopie becoming involved in
the transmission and use of drugs, is cause for concern
among law enforcement agencies in the town and.

district. But

unless parents become interested in the

illicit drug use among the young people, one can only
toresee a continued increase in the illicit use of drugs.
This is one time when parents cannot shed their
responsibilities. — Fort Frances (Ont.) Times

SAME MISTAKES
Government is entitled to make mistakes, just as we
are, but we will not tolerate the same old mistakes over
and over again. Under such circumstances we speak out,
as we do when we are aware someone is trying to do a
snow job on the public and on us. — Yellowknife (NWT)

News of the North

BUDGET TINKERING
Much of the proposed government spending seems
of the crash program, or “make work™ variety. It may
afford some temporary relief, but it does not get at the
basic nature of Canada’s unemployment problem . . .
Minor budget tinkering will not solve inflation and
unemployment. — Chilliwack (BC) Progress »

SPEAK UP
We don’t expect taxpayers to agree with everything
we have to say but we do expect them to speak their
minds. We intend to because we feel it is necessary to
keep taxpayers fully informed of what is happening,
why it is happening, what’s right and what’s wrong with

actions of elected officials. If we can provoke some .

interest and thought, then we are doing our job. —
Campbell River (BC) Upper Islander

SUPPORT YOUTH
A sizable minority of the younger generation have
indeed hurt the cause of youth with their mindless drug
abuse and unreasonable campus demands and behaviour
but the fact remains that the immature and irresponsible
are still a minority. — Vernon (BC) News

Nanticoke News

On January 7 a few
friends gathered at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. Cecil
Hedges to surprise Mrs.
Hedges on her birthday.
Stella Pratten was
visiting friends in London
this past weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Llye Somers
were in London last
weekend for Mr. Lyle
Somers nephew’s wedding.

There was a shower held
Friday evening for Mr. and
Mrs. Glen Broker in the
Community Hall,
Nanticoke, which was well
attended. Everyone having a
very enjoyable time.

Mr. and Mrs. Dawson
Lamb-of Port Dover visited
with Mr. and Mrs. Jim
Lindsay one evening this
past week.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Lindsay
spent Saturday evening at
the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Gordon Durant of Jarvis.

Our sympathy is
extended to the family of

Miss

the late Mrs. William
Doughty.
Mr. and Mrs. Russel!

Thomson and Vicki spent
last weekend in Guelph

visiting Mr. and Mrs. Keith
Marsland.

Much to their delight
Tedda and Mike Kristensen
had their grcndparents Mr.
and Mrs. Wm. Gouin of
Windsor with them over
Christmas. New Years day
guests at the Kristensen
home were Mr. and Mrs.
Roger Gouin and Terry; Mr.
and Mrs, Norman Black,
Gien and Mark; Mr. and
Mrs. C. Sharpe and Faith
Ann; Mr. and Mrs. E. Speck;
Mrs. Krinstenen’s younger
daughter Tina and two little
visitors for Christmas
holidays Roger and Jimmy
Baldwin all from Toronto
and surrounding area.

GRAIN INCREASE

REGINA (CP) - The
Saskatchewan Wheat Pool’s
country elevator division
says it handled almost 179
million bushels of grain
during the crop year which
ended July 31, 1970 —<an
increase of more than 30
million bushels from
1968—-69.

Haldimand Federation Of Agriculture

Annual Banquet
7:00 P.M. Friday Feb. 5, 1971
at the RURAL YOUTH CENTRE, KOHLER

Guest Spea;&cr: Mr. Frank Wall, Ist Vice-President,
Ontario Federation of Agriculture.
ENTERTAINMENT
All tickets sold in advance before January 25.

For tickets contact the following:
President Otio Crone. Bill Creighton. Avery
Evans and Roy Hagan, Secretary.
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